Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 1st March 2016
Velindre Village Hall, Velindre
Community Councillors Present


Andy Jones (Chair)

David Edlin


Derek Price

Ray Jeffries 

Eric Hoole


Cheryl Hyde


Margaret David 
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting 
2
Declarations of Interest

None
3
Apologies

Grahame Day and Cllr Geraint Hopkins

4
Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd February 2016
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4
The Community Council e-mail address had been sent to the Bronllys Wellbeing Park group
II
Item 5I
A response has still not been received from the Hay Festival team regarding attending the meeting to discuss traffic management.
Action: Clerk to contact the Festival team again.

III
Item 5III
The Clerk had sent a response to Powys CAB regarding the decision over the financial contribution.
IV
Item 5V
It was confirmed that the Friends of Felindre had sent the Expression of Interest form to Powys County Council regarding the Pound Field, and the Clerk confirmed that an e-mail of support had been sent following this.
V
Item 5VI
AJ had contacted the Brecon & Radnor Express regarding coverage of the Community Council in the paper.  The Editor had indicated they would be interested in publishing a regular update.  CH has undertaken to write this item as long as it can be discussed at each meeting.  There was some concern that some meetings might not provide sufficient newsworthy information, but this could be discussed on a monthly basis.
Action: Clerk to place a regular item on the agenda

VI
Item 5VIII
RJ reported that the owners of the garage in Glasbury had confirmed that they owned the piece of land from the garage building to the edge of the road and that some patching of the uneven surface had been undertaken.  GH had previously indicated there may be a budget that could be utilised to assist in repairing this area, and it was agreed to ask for more information on this.  As this is private land, it was felt that there was nothing further to be done at this time.
Action: GH to provide further information on possible financial support.

VII
Item 5IX
AJ distributed the e-mail regarding school modernisation that he had referred to at the previous meeting.  A meeting had taken place at Gwernyfed High School which was well attended and also included Kirst Williams AM and William Powell AM as well as various potential Assembly candidates.  This meeting was to discuss the current situation and a further meeting will be held on 9th March which anyone who can assist is welcome to attend.  The decision on the future of Gwernyfed, and the other High Schools, rests solely with the Cabinet members of Powys County Council, however, Kirsty Williams felt it would be important to communicate any concerns to the Assembly.  This was because the Council are accessing £25million of Assembly money to support the process, and if it were felt that the process were flawed, then the Assembly might not be so willing to support it.  AJ suggested writing to the Assembly, specifically Carwyn Jones, First Minister, Huw Lewis, Education Minister and Leighton Andrews, Minister for Local Government and circulated a letter for comments.  He had also received agreement from the Brecon & Radnor Express that they would publish it as an open letter to the Assembly.  EH queried whether the upcoming Assembly elections would have any impact on the process; it was felt that if any of the candidates made fighting the school closure part of their manifesto it could add strength to any argument.  AJ was also pleased to report that the school intake numbers had remained high and there were pupils travelling from out of catchment to attend Gwernyfed.  There had also been no staff departures and this is very much a battle to be won.
Action: All to respond to AJ on the content of the draft letter by 6th March 

VIII
Item 6
AJ had researched the provision of a projector and found that they were slightly more expensive than originally thought.  Whilst it was possible to purchase a projector for under £100, this would not provide the quality of projection required to be able to read text.  There were several on the market from reputable makes around £250 and he circulated details of some.  DP felt that the Canon looked a good option.  There was also a discussion on whether the Community Council should have a dedicated laptop, and whilst it might be necessary in the future, it was felt that this wasn’t required at this time.
Action: Clerk to arrange the purchase of a projector.

IX
Item 7(iii)
The Clerk had contacted Anne Collins regarding the Queens birthday celebrations.
X
Item 8
The Clerk had contacted Jo Lancey of Powys County Council regarding the parking review, but had received no response.

Action: Clerk to contact Jo Lancey again
XI
Item 10(i)
The payment for PAVO had been sent
XII
Item 10(ii)
The form regarding the Village Hall Grant had been sent to Powys County Council.

XIII
Item 10(iii)
The item regarding the Clerks review had been placed on the agenda, however AJ reported that this was last done in May 2015 so it was agreed to defer this item to May 2016.

Action: Clerk to place this as an item on the May agenda

XIV
Item 11 (i)
The payment for membership of One Voice Wales had been sent

XV
Item 11(ii)
The Clerk apologised that the letter of thanks for the provision of the defibrillators had not been sent to Hay Lions; this will be done.

Action: Clerk to send letter of thanks to Hay Lions


CH was able to confirm that the code for accessing the defibrillator would be provided when a person rang 999 for assistance.  A training session had also been provided locally which had been very well received.

XVI
Item 11(iii)
DP had tried to contact Wye Valley Canoes regarding using their noticeboard to display the minutes, but no-one had been available, he will continue to pursue this matter.

5
Planning Matters

There were no planning applications
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Independent Remuneration Panel Annual Report 2016/17 (Section 10)

This item was received
(ii)
BBNPA Community Report

This item was received
7
Upper Usk Valley Tourism Leaflets
The leaflets that had previously been distributed were discussed.  It was agreed that the leaflets were a good idea, however, there is already an abundance of information on local walks, cycle routes and activity opportunities so it was decided not to pursue this.  
8
County Councillors Report
GH had sent his apologies
9
Financial Matters
(i)
Request for financial support – Love Glasbury

RJ reported that a lot of work was required on the toilets this year, and the group were also looking at ways of reducing two of the largest outgoings; the water bill and electricity.  The grant of £2000 was proposed by DE, seconded by DP and agreed unanimously.  The Clerk suggested that as the payment last year had been made in May, that the payment be deferred to April to take it into the next financial year, this was agreed
Action: Clerk to notify Love Glasbury that the payment will be made in April
(ii)
Clerks Salary


The Clerks salary of £165 was agreed.  
10
Any Other Business
(i) AJ reported that the Committee papers were not up to date on the website.
Action: Clerk to ensure all documents are with New Millennium
DE to raise this with the company

Next Meeting – 5th April 2016 at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
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